Comments on §11-505-Pedestrians to use right half of crosswalks and shared-use paths
Comments by Eli Damon

Add the sentence "This section does not prohibit pedestrians from walking abreast of each other when no other traffic is obstructed as a result."
Comments by Virginia DOT

Virginia agrees that it is prudent to have pedestrians utilize the right-side of shared-use paths for the reasons stated in the rationale. We disagree with the provisions requiring pedestrians to utilize the right-half of crosswalks whenever practicable. In situations where there is a light pedestrian volume, pedestrians should be given the freedom to utilize portion of the crosswalk that will provide the greatest visibility to approaching vehicle drivers. For example, in cases where traffic is approaching from the pedestrian’s left side, the pedestrian may be more visible to drivers if utilizing a location closer to the left side of the crosswalk. Where there is significant pedestrian volume at the crosswalk, moving to the right is reasonable, and vehicle drivers’ visibility of pedestrians is less of a concern due to the presence of a larger group of pedestrians. The Code of Virginia only requires that pedestrians, wherever possible, shall cross only at intersections or marked crosswalks, as such, it is not nearly as prescriptive as the UVC’s proposed requirement to use the right half of the crosswalk. A less prescriptive code provides the pedestrian with more ability to rationalize his/her own safety.

Comments by Scott Wainwright

On shared-use paths it is a common problem that pedestrians walk 2 or 3 abreast, albeit while confining themselves to the right half of the path. When a bicyclist approaches from behind (often at a rapid speed) and gives audible warning, it should be required for the pedestrians to move as far right as possible, even if that means walking single-file. Otherwise, the bicyclist must move into the oncoming lane of bikes/peds, with the danger that brings with it on busy paths.
